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August 22, 2020 PROJECT NUMBER 10146 

 

 

Antonia Testa 

Ministry of Environment, Conversation and Parks 

135 St. Clair Avenue West 

Toronto ON, M4V1 1P5 

antonia.testa@ontario.ca 

 

Dear Antonia, 

 

Re: ERO number -019-1882  

Proposed regulation for a streamlined environmental assessment process for the Ministry of 

Transportation’s Greater Toronto Area West Transportation Corridor project. 

 

The Municipal Infrastructure Group Ltd. (TMIG) is the consultant engineer acting on behalf of the Landowners, who 

collectively own approximately 153.8 hectares (380 acres) of land located within Block 66 West in the City of Vaughan. 

Block 66 West is bounded by Major Mackenzie Drive to the south, Highway 50 to the west, Nashville Road to the north, 

and a mid-concession Hydro corridor to the east 

On behalf of the Landowners, we are pleased to submit this letter in response to the above noted Proposal. These 

comments have also been submitted via the online form: 

The MTO West Transportation Corridor EA is an Individual EA. Stage 1 of the EA has been completed and Stage 2 is 

underway. It is not clear how the proposed regulation for a streamlined EA process will be incorporated into the existing 

MTO West Transportation Corridor project since the EA is already underway and does not follow the MTO Class EA 

process. Please specify the proposed modification to the existing EA process for the GTA West Transportation Corridor. 

Please outline how the new EA process differs from the old process for this particular project. 

According to the Proposed regulation for a streamlined environmental assessment process for the Ministry of 

Transportation’s Greater Toronto Area West Transportation Corridor project, “the proposed regulation will eliminate 

duplication with other planning and approvals processes and as a result, shortening timelines for building important 

infrastructure”. Please specify how timelines will be shortened for the MTO West Transportation Corridor EA. 

We request to be added to the stakeholders list for notices related to this project. If you have any questions or comments 

in relation to this letter or the Subject Lands, please do not hesitate to contact the undersigned. 

 

THE MUNICIPAL INFRASTRUCTURE GROUP LTD. 

A T.Y. LIN INTERNATIONAL COMPANY 

 

 
 

Angela Carley, P.Eng., PMP 

acarley@tmig.ca 

 

cc:  Ryan Mino-Leahan, KLM Planning Partners Inc 

 Client 
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